
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

In the September 30, 2024, response to the above-referenced Management Alert, the Department 

of Human Resources (“DHR”) included information regarding Digital Skills, a digital literacy 

program offered by the Office of Learning and Development (“L&D”).  The response made clear 

that “[i]n total, 70 DPW employees have participated in the program to date.” In a footnote, the 

response indicated that “[a]pproximately 56% of the employees who completed the Digital Skills 

Training are assigned to the BSW.” 

 

This memo is written to provide a correction to that footnote. A misinterpretation of a spreadsheet 

led to the statement that 56% of employees completing Digital Skills were in the Bureau of Solid 

Waste (“BSW”). A subsequent review of the data revealed that while 70 employees in the DPW 

completed the Digital Skills training program, only 1 of the employees was assigned to the BSW. 

Below is a list of the 70 employees who have completed the Digital Skills program. The employee 

assigned to the BSW is highlighted.  

 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

TO Isabel Mercedes Cumming, Inspector General  

FROM 
Quinton M. Herbert, Director, Department of Human Resources 

Khalil Zaied, Director, Department of Public Works 

DATE October 4, 2024 

SUBJECT OIG Case #25-0004-I UPDATE 






